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Secretary Cordrey called the meeting to order at 10:32 pm. Minutes from the June meeting were approved. Motion by Bill Chasanov, 2nd by Andy Markano



New Board member Wayne Givens was welcomed and introduced. Wayne is a DSOA appointee. First on the Agenda was the Adoption of the amended regulation 2.0-“Bred” which by deletion of one line allows for the reproductive process of embryo transfer. Motion by Bob Kinsey and 2nd by Michael Scuse to adopt the amended regulation. All in favor. The Reg will be submitted to the Registrar in time for the November 15th publication.
Old Business-Qualifying Times and Fees   While the essence of a good program would be for the Fund qualifying times to correlate with those of the tracks it was felt the current crops of 2 and 3-year olds could only meet those times on the pacing side. With the declining horse population in general this wouldn’t be the time to change those requirements in order to allow the opportunity to present a full field of starters. The track representatives did note that the downside is this also causes splits which result in fields of five or less which are not competitive. In some cases these divisions have to be raced off the regular card.

  The Fund sustaining fees are far below those of other regional programs and the starting fees are per track rather than per race. This is an incentive.


Conditions for overnight races for Delaware Sired horses  Andy Markano had taken this concept to the DSOA board and received their support. The basis would be for the tracks to write conditions for Delaware Sired horses in a way which would give the lower winners an extra start at each level.

Mr. Lockhart speaking on behalf of Dover Downs was opposed. It is not the function of the Fund to classify races. The optimum competitive race is made by placing a horse where he fits and writing conditions accordingly which is the job of the track’s Race Secretary.


Mr. Chasanov speaking for Harrington after consulting with Jim Boese and Mick Myers felt they write sufficient DE Sired conditions as required by contract with the DSOA. The proposed plan would be such a small change that it would be more prudent to work with the individual. DE Sired is not an automatic right to race in an overnight and this plan would not be an incentive.


Motion by Andy Markano to ask the racetracks to amend the overnight conditions to allow DE sired horses from NW 2, up to and including NW 5 an extra win in each class. 2nd by Bob Kinsey. Four voted in favor, 3 opposed, 1 not voting. Motion did not carry.


Announcements-Finals at Dover Downs will be Sunday, December 3rd. All are invited to dinner and present blankets and trophies.
Respectfully submitted,
Judy Davis-Wilson

Director

